MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES OF THE NORTH BABYLON PUBLIC LIBRARY HELD ON TUESDAY, AUGUST 21, 2018
The meeting was called to order in the Library by the President, Mrs. Fogel at 6:05 p.m.   Mrs. Schechtel, Mrs. Leibowitz, Mr. Horowitz, Library Director, Mrs. Nicolazzi, Librarian III and Mrs. Ledesma, Secretary were present. Dr. Wroblewski was absent. Ms. Hare was absent with prior notice.  One guest was also present.
The floor was open for remarks from the guest.  The guest addressed the Board and left the meeting at 6:14 p.m.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the July 17, 2018 Annual Reorganization Meeting and the July 17, 2018 Board Meeting with a revision.
On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the amended Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for June.

On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Cultural Programming Fund Treasurer’s Report for July.

On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Library Fund Treasurer’s Report for July.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to accept the Financial Report for July.
The Director’s Statistical Report for July was noted. 

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to pay the bills on General Ledger Trial Balance No. 825.
On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the August Disbursements from the Cultural Programming Fund.
Mr. Horowitz reported that options have been found for the parking lot lighting.   The options will be reviewed with the concerned community members.
On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the revision of the P.T. Substitute Senior Account Clerk title to P.T. Substitute Senior Account Clerk-Typist.
The Trustees viewed and discussed the Trustee Training Video —  Helping All Trustees Succeed (HATS) Part 8:  Strategic Planning, Part I.
The Director’s Report was noted.
The Department Head Report was noted.
On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to authorize Fairfield Greens Owner’s Group to use the meeting room during the month of September, subject to availability. 

On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to approve the Personnel Report as presented.
On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn to executive session to discuss personnel matters at 6:35 p.m. 

On a motion by Mrs. Leibowitz, seconded by Mrs. Schechtel, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn from executive session at 7:10 p.m. and resume the regular business of the meeting.


The next meeting of the Board will be held on September 25, 2018 at 6:00 p.m.

On a motion by Mrs. Schechtel, seconded by Mrs. Leibowitz, it was unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 7:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,







           Heidi Leibowitz






           Secretary

